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         Rice Roundup! 
 The Rice Roundup that was held at Lihue 

Hongwanji on Saturday November 14 was a fantastic 

success!  We are so thankful to our members and our 

community for the support of this project to collect 

rice for the Kauai Independent Food Bank.   

 We collected 216 bags of rice, far exceeding our goal of 100 bags of 

rice.  This translated into a total of 3,325 pounds of rice donated to the 

food bank.   

 In addition to the rice donations we received many monetary 

donations from both members and community.   

 We are grateful to Dennis Fujimoto, The Garden Island, for 

including an article in the newspaper which created an interest from the 

community for both rice donations and monetary donations.  

 Thank you to Lynette Mizuo for the idea that kick-started this Rice 

Roundup project and to the following volunteers who came out to help 

collect the bags of rice as the cars drove through:  Wayne Fujioka & 

Carol Valentine, Kenneth & Lynette Mizuo, Reynold Lee, Lynne 

Matsumura, Dennis Muffly, Dwayne Muffly, Kris Nakamura, Taylor 

Nishimoto, Mason Doo, Madison Doo, Taryn Ramil, Colleen Nonaka, 

Carol Ozaki, Blaine Sasaki, Glenn & Gail Shibuya, Lawton & Naomi 

Sugihara, James Yamamoto and Morton & Carolyn Yamasaki. 

Thank you to the following people (in alphabetical order) for donating 

rice to the Rice Roundup:  Debbie Akana, Arthur Chow, Anne Coyle & 

Jennifer Jones-Patulli, Linda Ebesu, Arlene Fujikawa, Wayne Fujioka & 

Carol Valentine, Diane Fukuyama, Megan Gayagas, Kathy Gerrish, Frank 

& Arlene Harada, Shirley Hashimoto, Richard & Misao Higashi, Avis 

Hirahara & Gerald Miller, Karen Hiranaka, Joy Hiraoka, Alice Inouye, Tom 

& Eleanor Kajiwara, Kay Kano, Eric & Sidney Kato, Ed & Leesha 

Kawamura,  Craig & Lori Koga, Emery Kondo, Mildred Konishi, Stan & 

Jolene Kono, Hiroko Kurashige, Jean Kurosaki,  
Continued on page 4 
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Calendar of Events 

Visitation Schedule 

DECEMBER 2020          

Sun 6 9:00 AM 

 

Bodhi Day Service 

To be held at LHM; this will 

not be an island wide 

service. (see page 11 for 

information) 

Wed 9 7:00 PM Evening Family Dharma 

Service and Monthly  

Memorial for December 

Thur 10 7:00 PM Board of Directors Mtg. 

(via videoconference) 

Sat 12 3:00—

5:00 PM 

(via 

Zoom) 

Virtual Nembutsu Seminar 

Speaker:  Rev. Dr. Ken 

Tanaka 

See page 12 for more 

information. 

Sun 13 9:00 AM 

 

 

 

10:15 AM 

Family Dharma Service 

Birthday & Monthly  

Memorial 

 

Annual Membership 

Meeting.  (See page 10 for 

more information) 

Sun 20 9:00 AM Family Dharma Service 

Sun 27 Cancelled No Service 

Thur 31 9:00 PM New Year’s Eve Service 

Pickleball   
Join us on Monday evenings 

from 6:00-9:00pm.  The fun 

will take place in the social 

hall.  See you there! 

Just bring your running / 

tennis shoes and a mask.  Equipment 

(paddles & balls) provided. 

All visitations to care facilities  

are cancelled until further notice. 

JANUARY 2021          

Fri 1 10:00 AM 

  

New Year’s Day Service 

Board of Directors Installation 

Sun 3 Cancelled No Service 

Sun  10 9:00 AM Family Dharma Service 

Birthday & Monthly  

Memorial 

Thur 14 7:00 PM Board of Directors Mtg. 

(via videoconference) 

Sun 17 9:00 AM Hoonko Service 

Speaker:  Rev. Bert Sumikawa 

Sun 24 9:00 AM Family Dharma Service 

Sun 31 9:00 AM Family Dharma Service 

Evening Service 

There will be a Wednesday 

evening Family Dharma 

Service / Monthly Memorial 

Service on December 9 

beginning at 7:00 pm. 

Everyone is welcome to 

attend. 

 

Note:  Beginning in January 2021, there 

will be no Wednesday evening services. 
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Science 

 It is amazing that even in this age, the imagined conflict between secular belief and science still 

goes on. 

 Lately I have heard a lot of talk in the media as to whether we should be guided by what 

authorities say and do (Government) or listen to the scientists and follow their advice.  It has been 

shown that some people will readily follow what authority figures do and say.  One of the Trump 

supporters was asked by news media why he did not wear a mask and use social distancing and the 

person pointed out that since the President does not wear one, it must not be necessary, despite all 

the medical advice and warnings etc. 

 Science has never been at odds with religion or religious beliefs but it seems religions have been 

at odds with science and some consider it a threat to their belief systems.   

 Buddhism has no argument with science as its principles like Karma, causes and effect have no 

conflict with scientific thought.  Causes and conditions, which surround all events, lend itself to science 

perfectly. 

 Just this past week though I saw someone interrupt an interview and demanded proof that the 

COVID19 virus exists, I hope he never finds out.  Some folks have to touch the flame in order to know 

that fire is “hot”.  I thought “Man, where did this guy come from?”  But then there have always been 

people like that.  They have to see, to believe.   

 More recently I read about some unfortunate COVID19 patients who, to their dying breath, 

denied the reality of the virus.  People’s lives are a product of their experiences therefor we cannot 

judge.   

 Reading about all these different attitudes I reflected and decided that it seemed as if some 

people were letting other people think for them, even make decisions for them.  Considering this I 

thought about my own parents and realized that my parents did not raise me to have other people 

think for me, or make decisions for me unless it required a specialist’s opinion and even then, the final 

decision was mine. 

 The problem with allowing other people to think for you or make decisions for you is that you 

surrender your life to them.  Our lives are our inheritance from our parents and therefor are precious.  

All the effort our parents put in towards raising us to adulthood is not to be devalued, but gratefully 

treasured.  All the efforts of our many teachers, both in and outside the classroom, to teach us how to 

think, consider and reason, has to be used, nourished and strengthened so we can see the reality of 

living our lives. 

 When the Shakyamuni Buddha revealed the Four Noble Truths, he acknowledged the suffering in 

this life, reveals the cause, offers salvation and prescribes the medicine. Buddha did not do so as an act 

of judging humankind but as a compassionate pathway to awareness and freedom and it is ourselves 

who have to walk the path, no one else can do it for us.  Namoamidabutsu 

Message by Shaku Arthur Kaufmann 
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Joan Kurosaki, Kathy Laird, Kerry & Mona Lee, Reynold & Allison 

Lee, Michelle Lemi, Lihue Aikikai, Kyle Matsumura, Lynne Matsumura, Reid Matsuyama, Elsie 

Miike,  Kenneth & Lynette Mizuo, Ray & Joyce Morikawa, Dennis & Carlina Muffly, Bobby & 

Karen Nishimoto, Leanne Nishimoto-Liu, Warren & Colleen Nonaka,  Ann Ogata, Shari & Aaron 

Ogata, Shawn & Nikki Ogata, Winston & Marian Ogata, Tommy Oi, Steve & Donna Okihara,  

Annie Okubo, Michael & Gail Oride, Milton & Carol Ozaki, Jim Ross,  Betsy Sakoda, Blaine Sasaki, 

Glenn & Gail Shibuya, Kuniaki & Lorraine Shimauchi, Wesley & Marcia Shimokawa, Lawton & 

Naomi Sugihara, Sam & Elsie Takata, Roy & Arleen Tanaka, Dean & Geri Toyofuku, Hideko 

Uemura, Allen & Betsy Uyematsu, Eugenia Villanueva, Doris Viloria, Lance Yamada, Paul & Helen 

Yamaguchi, James Yamamoto, Morton & Carolyn Yamasaki, Walter & Charlotte Yasumoto, Judy 

Yoshida and Lindsay & Kahoa Yuh. 

 

We also want to thank the generous donors (in alphabetical order) who gave monetary 

donations to the Rice Roundup project:  Stephen & Sylvia Fujii, Dennis & Sandra Fujimoto, 

Gilbert & Helen Fujimoto, Gladys Fujiuchi, Elaine Fukushima, Marlene & Earl Morton, Suzette 

Naito, Wayne & Aileen Nakai, Calvin & Phyllis Nakamura, Corey & Kris Nakamura, Janet Niitani, 

Judith Ogura & Gilbert Fujimoto, Tess Shimabukuro, Carol Shinseki, Wayne & Michele Tanaka, 

Sets & Edith Ushio, Rachel Watarai, Michiko Yamamoto, Saburo & Edith Yoshioka, Daniel 

Yotsuda and Robert & Alma Yotsuda. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Continued from  Front Page 

Please note that these lists were created on November 17 and may be incomplete.  Any missing names 

will be added or corrected in the January newsletter.  If there are errors, please notify us at the following 

email:  lihuehongwanjimission@gmail.com 

mailto:lihuehongwanjimission@gmail.com
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BISHOP’S CORNER 

A suggestion for “Perpetual Chanting of the Sutras 

(Eitaikyo)” 

If you had to choose a word that you associate with 

the month of November, what would it be? Not 

surprisingly, for many of us, it would probably be 

“gratitude.” Needless to say, Thanksgiving is the 

biggest holiday in November and expressing 

“thanks” is the theme. An important observation is 

that the 1621 first Thanksgiving Observance brought 

diverse people together in particular the Pilgrims and 

Native Americans, the Wampanoag. 

For many Buddhists of the Japanese denominations 

and in particular the Jodo Shinshu Tradition, 

November is the month that we annually observe 

Eitaikyo, one of our six Major Services of the year. It 

is an important service dedicated in memory of past 

generations of deceased loved ones. The general 

sentiment is one of acknowledgement and 

appreciation. In many cases, the hard work and 

sacrifices of previous generations have benefited we 

of the present generation for which we are grateful 

and this includes having a temple, a place where we 

can safely, harmoniously and gratefully gather to hear 

the Teachings of All-Inclusive Wisdom and All-

Embracing Compassion finding guidance, solace, 

comfort and inspiration. Traditionally donations 

received at an Eitaikyo Service where placed in a 

special fund for a specific purpose to either repair, 

renovate or replace the temple altar and building 

and/or for propagation in hopes that the temple and 

the Dharma will always be available for future 

generations. People contributed to this special fund 

in memory and in honor of deceased family members 

for whom the temple was their second home, a place 

of “Perpetual (Eitai) Chanting of the Sutra (kyo)” 

referring to a place where the sutras could be heard 

and the teachings internalized. 

This year, as we observe Eitaikyo, I have a thought 

for you. “Would you consider sharing with your 

family members how important and valuable the 

Buddha’s Teachings including the temple are to 

you?” It saddens me greatly when I hear younger 

generations say that they did not know how 

important temple was to their parents, grandparents 

or great grandparents or did not know just how 

involved they were at temple. I recently came to 

know of an interesting custom done by the Jewish. It 

is called an “Ethical Will.” It is not a legal document. 

In Wikipedia, I found the following “Celebrity 

physician Andrew Weil promoted the ethical will as a 

"gift of spiritual health" to leave to family, asserting 

that the ethical will's "main importance is what it 

gives the writer in the midst of life." The goal of 

writing an ethical will is to link a person to both their 

family and cultural history, clarify their ethical and 

spiritual values, and communicate a legacy to future 

generations; it addresses people's "universal needs". 

Writing an ethical will clarifies identity and focuses 

life purpose.” Interesting, isn’t it? I personally prefer 

the expression “Legacy Letter.” 

Thus, at this time of the year, as we observe Eitaikyo, 

would you consider sharing (either written or orally) 

your religious life and spiritual values as a Jodo 

Shinshu Buddhist with the other members of your 

family? Please observe Eitaikyo Family Day in which 

Eitaikyo is a family affair. You can start with your 

Family Register or Kakocho which contains some 

information of your most recently deceased family 

members. The Kakocho can serve as a genealogy 

record of your family and from there you can also 

share about temple and Namo Amida Butsu. The 

Eitaikyo season can be a time to link or bring 

together past and present family members in 

appreciation of each other just as the original 

Thanksgiving brought diverse peoples together in the 

spirit of gratitude. For others, please take the 

Eitaikyo season to discover your temple’s origin and 

history to more fully appreciate it. Of course, the 

most important story to be shared is the legacy of 

Namo Amida Butsu. Please have a safe Thanksgiving 

and meaningful Eitaikyo.  

Thank you and Namo Amida Butsu. 

 

 

 

Honpa Hongwanji Mission of Hawaii 
 Web: hongwanjihawaii.com Email: hqs@honpahi.org  

Continued on page 7 

http://www.hongwanjihawaii.com/
mailto:hqs@honpahi.com
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MINISTERIAL ASSIGNMENTS 

Reverend Bruce Nakamura, the Resident Minister of 

Honokaa Hongwanji Mission and the oversee 

minister of Kamuela, Kohala and Paauilo Hongwanji 

Missions, retired from Honpa Hongwanji Mission of 

Hawaii as of November 6, 2020. Rev. Nakamura 

served Honpa Hongwanji Mission of Hawaii for 32 

years. Honpa Hongwanji Mission of Hawaii 

expresses our deepest appreciation and gratitude to 

Rev. Bruce Nakamura for his dedication and effort 

of spreading the Nembutsu Dharma to our members 

and community. 

 

2021 LEGISLATIVE ASSEMBLY 

The 2021 HHMH Legislative Assembly (Giseikai) 

will be held on February 12 & 13, 2021 virtually via 

Zoom. The Registration form and other documents 

that need to be submitted for the Legislative 

Assembly were already sent to the temples and 

organization leaders. Please submit all the necessary 

documents to HQ by the deadline described in the 

letter. The packet containing materials for Legislative 

Assembly will be distributed to each temple at a later 

date. Thank you very much for your cooperation. 

 

BISHOP MATSUMOTO VIDEO MESSAGES  

Available on the HHMH YouTube Channel: 

 https://www.youtube.com/playlist?

list=PL5p2UQ0W-gN4Up41QotZr6OsqcntoYVyE 

 

HHMH YOUTUBE CHANNEL PROGRAM 

HHMH continues to provide online programs as 

listed below. Videos will premiere on HHMH 

YouTube channel and become available on-demand. 

Please share this information with your family and 

friends and subscribe to it to continue receiving 

updates. 

https://www.youtube.com/

honpahongwanjimissionofhawaii/ 

 
  

ONLINE DHARMA MESSAGES 

https://www.youtube.com/playlist?

list=PL5p2UQ0W-

gN4DTm65ALR0loYZc2_OHwwi 

 

HEALTH CARE HEROES MAHALO 

VIDEOS 

https://www.youtube.com/playlist?

list=PL5p2UQ0W-

gN5sjQAQfeIHck0UAxLmO2Vb 

 

2021 YBICSE POSTPONEMENT 

The YBICSE is held biennially and was scheduled for 

2021. However, due to the current pandemic 

situation, this program has been postponed until 

2022. 

Honpa Hongwanji Mission of Hawaii (cont.) 

Continued from page 6 

To read the full edition of the Headquarters 

Update, including photos, please visit our 

website:  https://

www.lihuehongwanjimission.com/honpa-

hongwanji-information/ 

We’re sorry, but the annual New Year Appreciation Party 

is cancelled for 2021.  Please stay safe until we may gather 

again.                                                   Namo Amida Butsu 

https://www.youtube.com/playlist?list=PL5p2UQ0W-gN4Up41QotZr6OsqcntoYVyE
https://www.youtube.com/playlist?list=PL5p2UQ0W-gN4Up41QotZr6OsqcntoYVyE
https://www.youtube.com/honpahongwanjimissionofhawaii/
https://www.youtube.com/honpahongwanjimissionofhawaii/
https://www.youtube.com/playlist?list=PL5p2UQ0W-gN4DTm65ALR0loYZc2_OHwwi
https://www.youtube.com/playlist?list=PL5p2UQ0W-gN4DTm65ALR0loYZc2_OHwwi
https://www.youtube.com/playlist?list=PL5p2UQ0W-gN4DTm65ALR0loYZc2_OHwwi
https://www.youtube.com/playlist?list=PL5p2UQ0W-gN5sjQAQfeIHck0UAxLmO2Vb
https://www.youtube.com/playlist?list=PL5p2UQ0W-gN5sjQAQfeIHck0UAxLmO2Vb
https://www.youtube.com/playlist?list=PL5p2UQ0W-gN5sjQAQfeIHck0UAxLmO2Vb
https://www.lihuehongwanjimission.com/honpa-hongwanji-information/
https://www.lihuehongwanjimission.com/honpa-hongwanji-information/
https://www.lihuehongwanjimission.com/honpa-hongwanji-information/
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Lhwa news 

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

Theme for 2020 

Expand the Sangha 

Photos & information are available for LHWA on our website at:  https://

www.lihuehongwanjimission.com/organizations-activities/lihu-e-hongwanji-women-s-

association/  Check it out!   

The BWA State Convention will be held on Maui 
from April 23 – 24, 2022.  We are asked for 
workshop ideas or requests. 

The Kauai United Hongwanji BWA at Kauai Veterans 

Cemetery for the annual Lonesome Grave Project on 

November 10. 

At left, Shaku Kaufmann is ready to place flowers donated 

by members and friends.  

https://www.lihuehongwanjimission.com/organizations-activities/lihu-e-hongwanji-women-s-association/
https://www.lihuehongwanjimission.com/organizations-activities/lihu-e-hongwanji-women-s-association/
https://www.lihuehongwanjimission.com/organizations-activities/lihu-e-hongwanji-women-s-association/
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The precious photos of our past ministers and past presidents, from 1900 to the present time, 

have been hidden from public view for many years.  It was time for them to be displayed for 

everyone to see.  Jimmy Yamamoto, our Archive Committee, agreed to create a tribute to those 

special people.  The photos will be displayed in collage form, framed under glass and displayed in 

the Social Hall.    

Many thanks to Jimmy for taking on this project, doing research and making such a wonderful 

design with all of the photos.  Mahalo goes to Laraine Moriguchi of Sign Art for printing the 

posters and for donating the first of the three posters to Lihue Hongwanji.  Another Mahalo goes 

to Jonathan Tom and  the Art Shop, on Akahi Street, for giving Lihue Hongwanji a  20% discount 

off final cost of framing the three posters with beautiful wood frames including the glass. 

The final product looks beautiful and honors all of the past ministers and presidents with beauty.  

Thank you to Jimmy Yamamoto, Sign Art and the Art Shop for creating this honor.  They will be 

displayed with pride.  
   

 

 



 

Page 10 Dharma Wheel       12/2020 

Important Meeting!   

Your Attendance is Crucial. 

December 13, 10:15 am 

Annual Membership Meeting 

 

Please all attend and have a voice in the future of your temple!  The Annual 

Membership meeting will be held in the temple to allow for appropriate 

physical distancing.  All safety precautions will be followed, including face 

mask and temperature taking.   

The meeting will follow the Birthday/Monthly Memorial service for 

December.  At the required Annual Membership meeting, there will be 

proposed Bylaws changes which include Membership, Board of Directors 

structure and changes that will allow electronic meetings and voting.  

You may request that the proposed changes be emailed to you in advance 

by sending an email to lihuehongwanjimission@gmail.com, or by picking 

up a copy at Shaku Kaufmann’s office.  Please call him in advance to 

arrange a time. 

 

    General Cleanup 

Due to the pandemic and the current gathering restrictions, there will be no 
temple-wide General Cleanup this year.  All  group leaders have been informed 
of  the changes in this year's cleanup event. Each group leader will be forming 
their own list of  participants, with no more than 10 participants indoors, & 
inform them of  their selected date & time.  Members will be contacted by the 

group leader for cleaning.  The pending group schedules are: social hall window cleaning, kitchen 
cleaning, Aiki Kai Dojo, and roof  & concrete power washing.  We are expecting a completion target 
deadline of  the end of  the 1st quarter of  2021.  Please help when you are called for a part of  the 
cleanup of  our temple. 

Thank you for your understanding and your patience! 

mailto:lihuehongwanjimission@gmail.com
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LHM Preschool  

 

 

 

 

     Bodhi Day 

Bodhi Day this year will be on Sunday December 6 at LHM for our 

members.  There will be no island-wide gathering and celebration this year.  

Instead, the Kauai Buddhist Council has created a virtual Bodhi Day Service 

for each temple to share with their members.  

At LHM, we will show this Bodhi Day video at our 9:00 am service on 

December 6.  Please join us for our Bodhi Day Celebration. 

Cards filled with “thinking of you” messages were made by the children  & teachers at the 
LHM Preschool and will be mailed to the residents and staff of The Life Care Center of Hilo in 
time for Thanksgiving. A kupuna relative of one of the teachers is a resident there and the 
center has been in the news recently because of their COVID cases. The good news is that 
their COVID cases have recovered and presently there are no new cases.   

Friends of the preschool heard about the card-making project and joined in to make cards, 
including Wilcox Elementary School children, Kauai High School Student Government leaders, 
Kauai Pop Warner players. Enough cards were made to share with all 170 residents. Large 
cards were decorated by our children to thank the 200 employees of The Life Care Center. 
This was a lesson to be kind to one another and to be grateful to those who take care of us. 
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Kauai Hongwanji Council Nembutsu Seminar  

An Introduction to the Essence and 

Practice of  Shin Buddhism 

A Path for Peace and Happiness for Oneself  and Other 

December 12 3:00 pm – 5:00 pm (HST): Via Zoom 

Guest Speaker: Rev. Dr. Kenneth Kenshin Tanaka 

(Professor Emeritus, Musashino University, Tokyo) 

 

 

His publications include “The Dawn of  Chinese Pure Land Buddhist 

Doctrine” (The State Univ. of  New York, 1990), “Ocean: An 

Introduction to Jodo Shinshu Buddhism in America” (WisdomOcean 

Publication, 1997), “The Faces of  Buddhism in America” (co-editor) 

(Univ. of  California Press, 1998), “Amerika bukkyo” (in Japanese, 

meaning “American Buddhism”) (Musashino University, 2010), 

“Buddhism on Air: Kaleidoscope of  a Growing Religion” (Buddhist 

Education Center, 2015) and edited “Chi’e no ushio – Shinran no 

chi’e, shutaisei and shakaisei” (in Japanese, meaning “The Tide of  Wisdom: Shinran’s 

Wisdom, Subjectivity and Social Dimension”) (Musashino University, 2017). His books 

have been translated into Japanese, Chinese, and Portuguese. 

 

Registration Fee: Free, but registration is required to receive the Zoom link. 

Donations can be made to the Kauai Hongwanji Council. Please make checks payable to: 

Kauai Hongwanji Council and send it to: West Kauai Hongwanji Mission P.O. 529 

Hanapepe, HI 96716. 

Maximum capacity is 100 people, first come first serve.  

We will e-mail you a zoom link three days prior to the seminar. 

 

Click below to register! 

“Registration Deadline Sunday, December 6” 

https://forms.gle/kKX1sVSeHumPd8KP7 
For further information, please contact: 

Kapaa Hongwanji at 822-4667, West Kauai Hongwanji at 335-3195 or Lihue Hongwanji at 245-6262. 

https://forms.gle/kKX1sVSeHumPd8KP7
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FUNERAL SERVICE: 

 In memory of Paul Shinseki 

 Carol Shinseki 

 

INURNMENT SERVICE DONATION: 

In memory of Paul Shinseki 

 Carol Shinseki 

 

MEMORIAL SERVICE DONATION: 

In memory of Paul Shinseki (49 Day) 

 Carol Shinseki 

 In memory of Kimiko Sugibayashi (1 Yr.) 

 Alice Inouye  

In memory of Minoru Shimokawa (1 Yr.) 

 Alice Inouye 

In memory of Helen Sasaki (3  Yrs.) 

 Henry Sasaki 

In memory of Kiyoshi Nakai (7 Yrs.) 

 Ageno and Uyesono Families 

In memory of Yoshiko Kono (7 Yrs) 

 Clyde & Jean Kono 

          Amy Yamada 

In memory of Misayo Morimoto (7 Yrs.) 

      Amy Yamada 

In memory of Noriyuki Kurosaki (13 Yrs.) 

 Alvin, Jean & Joan Kurosaki 

In memory of Kaoru Kurashige (17 Yrs.) 

 Hiroko Kurashige 

In memory of Stanford Tsuchiyama (17 Yrs.) 

 Violet Tsuchiyama 

In memory of Teiji Shibuya (33 Yrs.) 

 Glenn & Gail Shibuya 

In memory of Kame Moriwaki (50 Yrs.) 

 Clyde & Jean Kono 

In memory of Howard Tsuchiyama (25 Yrs.)  

 Violet Tsuchiyama  

In memory of Tokiji Kurosaki (50 Yrs.) 

 Thomas Kurosaki 

 Alvin, Jean & Joan Kurosaki 

In memory of Bernice Quon 

 Glenn & Gail Shibuya 

In memory of Masaichi Shibuya 

 Glenn & Gail Shibuya 

 

In memory of Paul Shinseki 

 Howard Shinseki 

In memory of Tsugio Fujioka 

 Shizue Fujioka 

 Wayne Fujioka & Carol Valentine 

In memory of Hamae Ijima 

 Diane Fukuyama 

In memory of Noboru Sasaki 

 Blaine Sasaki 

In memory of Bessie Sasaki 

 Blaine Sasaki 

 Colleen Nonaka 

In memory of Dr. Lawrence Harada 

 Morton & Carolyn Yamasaki 

In memory of Shizuko Shiramizu 

 Lynne Matsumura 

In memory of Judy Segawa 

 Winston & Marian Ogata 

 Gladys Fujiuchi 

In memory of Carolyn Nii 

 Gladys Fujiuchi 

In memory of Harue Ishii 

 Robert & Alma Yotsuda 

In memory of Yukitoshi Inouye 

 Lawrence Kashiwabara 

In memory of Eleanor Sasaki 

 Kerry & Mona Lee 

In memory of Irene Shimokawa 

 Paul & Helen Yamaguchi 

 Wesley Shimokawa & Family 

In memory of Charles Niitani 

 Janet Niitani & Family 

In memory of Kimiko Fujii 

 Sarah Date 

In memory of Sanji Fujii 

 Sarah Date 

In memory of Kiyoshi Sasaki 

 Caroline Ozaki 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

COLUMBARIUM DONATION:   

Anonymous 

Sarah Date 

Yoshio Ogata 

In memory of Bessie Sasaki 

 Amy Yamada 

In memory of George & Elsie Toyofuku 

 Amy Yamada 

 Guy & Lori Toyofuku 

 

SPECIAL DONATION: 

Sam Takata (Birthday) 

  

 SPRING HIGAN SERVICE DONATION: 

 Violet Tsuchiyama 

  

AUTUMN HIGAN SERVICE DONATION: 

 Violet Tsuchiyama 

  

GOTAN-E SERVICE DONATION: 

 Violet Tsuchiyama 

  

SOCIAL CONCERNS DONATION: 

 Violet Tsuchiyama 

Alice Inouye 

Gladys Fujiuchi 

Carol Shinseki 

Tom & Eleanor Kajiwara 

Robert & Karen Nishimoto 

Janet Niitani 

Betsy Sakoda 

Sarah Date 

Glenn & Gail Shibuya 

Hiroko Kurashige 

 

OBON DONATION 

Joyce Nagata 

Shirley Hashimoto 

Violet Tsuchiyama 

  

 

 

 

 

 

BON MEMORIAL DONATION: 

 In memory of Kiyoshi & Shirley Nakae 

 Karen & Myles Uyesono 

In memory of  Misao Morimoto 

 Karen & Myles Uyesono 

In memory of Yoshino “Oscar” Matsuyoshi 

 Mildred Matsuyoshi 

 

BON COLUMBARIUM DONATION: 

In memory of Tokutaro & Owari Mamura, Mitsuko, 

Fujiko, & Owen Mamura 

 Nando & Gail Rambaoa 

 Nathan & Pranorm Mamura  

 

EITAI-KYO SERVICE DONATION: 

 Violet Tsuchiyama 

 Gladys Fujiuchi 

Robert & Alma Yotsuda 

Alice Inouye 

Winston & Marian Ogata 

Diane Fukuyama 

Robert & Karen Nishimoto 

 Wayne Fujioka & Carol Valentine 

Morton & Carolyn Yamasaki 

Arlene Fujikawa 

Hideko Uemura 

Glenn & Gail Shibuya 

Hiroko Kurashige 
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Please know  that our office clerk is 

currently not in the office.  If  there are 

errors or you have questions, please 

email us through the LHM office 

email:  

lihuehongwanjimission@gmail.com.  

Thank you for your understanding. 

ACKNOWLEDGMENTS con’t.    

mailto:lihuehongwanjimission@gmail.com
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MEMORIAL SERVICE (NENKI HOYO)                                 

 DECEMBER-JANUARY 

The following is a list of members who passed away during the months of December and January.  In Jodo Shin 

Buddhism, memorial services are observed to remind the family members of the compassion of Amida Buddha in 

memory of the deceased. 

Lihue Hongwanji Mission recommends that the families and relatives of the deceased members listed below contact 

the temple office at 245-6262 for an appointment.   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

1st YEAR MEMORIAL SERVICE—2019-2020 

2019 December 18 Judy Segawa 

2020 January 12 Chimako Miyoshi 

2020 January 23 Allen Michioka 

3rd YEAR MEMORIAL SERVICE—2018-2019 

2018 December 2 Yukitoshi Inouye 

2019 NONE  

7th YEAR MEMORIAL SERVICE—2014-2015 

2014 December 8 Haruo Nakamoto 

2015 January 1 Van Nobuo Nakamoto 

17th YEAR MEMORIAL SERVICE—2004-2005 

2004 December 8 Mine Tamura 

2004 December 18 Momoyo Kuraoka Miyaji 

2004 December 27 Harold Toshio Yamada 

2004 December 31 
Masaichi “Mac” 
Morinaka 

2005 January 18 Sueko Yamasaki 

2005 January 20 Henry Toyoji Uchiyama 

25th YEAR MEMORIAL SERVICE—1996-1997 

1996 December 16 Yoshito Fujiwara 

1996 December 16 Ruth Chiyoe Oyeda 

1997 NONE  

33rd YEAR MEMORIAL SERVICE—1988-1989 

1998 December 10 
Norman Toyoichi 
Urakawa 

1989 January 1 Ume Nishimoto 

50th YEAR MEMORIAL SERVICE—1971-1972 

1971 NONE  

1972  NONE  

13th YEAR MEMORIAL SERVICE—2008-2009 

2008 NONE  

2009 January 5 Jose Bernal 

2009 January 15 Yasu Minatoya 

MEMORIALS 

The secret of health for mind and body is not to mourn the past, 

Nor to worry about the future, and not to anticipate troubles,  

But to live wisely and earnestly in the present. 



Lihue Hongwanji Mission, a Shin Buddhist Temple 

Lihue Hongwanji Mission 

3-3556 Kuhio Highway 

Lihue, Hawaii  96766 

Return Service Requested 

NonProfit Organization 

U.S. Postage, Paid 

Lihue, HI   

Permit No. 73 

Building Healthy 
Sanghas  
(Embracing Generosity 
and Openness) 

W E ’ RE  ON  THE  WEB !  

l i huehongwan j imi s s ion .com  
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Email:   lihuehongwanjmission@gmail.com 

Address Label 

 

General Membership Meeting 

December 13, 10:15 AM 

Following the Birthday & Monthly Memorial 

(See page 10 for information) 

New Year’s Eve Service 

December 31, 2020 at 9:00 PM 

New Year’s Day Service 

January 1, 2021 at 10:00 AM 


